
Modifications to standard conditions of gas supply licence: Notice under Section 23(2) of the 
Gas Act 1986 
  
Transfer of role of approving gas meter asset managers 
  
Dear  Lesley 
  
Confirmation of Nil Return 
  
I have now completed my review of the consultation documentation that you sent to Russell Shepherd 
on 29 Mar 20102 and can confirm that that I have no GSMR/safety case related concerns. In addition, 
following internal HSE consultation with my downstream gas colleagues I can confirm we have no 
issues from that perspective either. 
  
Therefore HSE do not object to or have further comment on this proposal.  
  
Regards - Mike 
  
Mike Potter  
National Inspection & Operational Support  
Gas & Pipelines Unit 
HID - Specialised Industries Division 
Tel. 0114 2912455 (VPN 514 2455)  Fax. 0114 2912302 
 


